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TOWN OF VALDESE 
TOWN COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING 
FEBRUARY 15, 2022 
 
The Town of Valdese Town Council met on Tuesday, February 15, 2022, at 6:00 p.m., at the Old Rock 
School Auditorium, 400 Main Street W, Valdese, North Carolina.  The following were present:  Mayor 
Leonard “Charlie” Watts, Councilwoman Frances Hildebran, Councilwoman Rexanna Lowman, 
Councilman Keith Ogle, Councilman J. Andrew Thompson and Councilman Paul Mears. Also present were: 
Town Manager Seth Eckard, Town Clerk Jessica Lail and various Department Heads. 
 
Absent:  
 
A quorum was present. No action was taken.  
 
Mayor Watts called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. He offered the invocation and led in the Pledge of 
Allegiance to the Flag.  
 
WELCOME: Mayor Watts introduced the Council members and presenters.  Mayor Watts shared that no 
action will be taken tonight; it is just an information session.  The recorded video will be on YouTube and 
the Town of Valdese website.  
 
CURRENT FACILITY REPAIR ANALYSIS & NEW CONSTRUCTION ANALYSIS: Marty Beal, Architect 
with CBSA presented the following presentation: 
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FINANCING PLAN: Finance Director Bo Weichel presented the following presentation: 
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OPEN FORUM/PUBLIC COMMENT:  A comment, question, and answering session were open to 
citizens that wanted to speak.  Including the Council members, Fire Chief Greg Stafford, Police Chief Jack 
Moss, Finance Director Bo Weichel, Architect Marty Beal, and RJ Mozeley with McGill Associates were 
available to answer questions.  
 
Various citizens had concerns with the town’s debt and how this project would increase that.  Many of the 
citizens were concerned with the proposed location of the new construction since it was in a residential 
area and the noise level of the sirens.  Fire Chief Greg Stafford shared that the public entrance and main 
police entrance would be off Pineburr.  The fire trucks will exit on calls on the north side of the facility onto 
Ribet Ave. Chief Stafford would not see why they needed to activate the sirens until they hit Carolina St.  
Other citizens that spoke were in favor of building a new public safety building and had concerns with the 
safety of the current building.   
 
Mayor Watts thanked everyone for attending the workshop, whether for or against the project.  Mayor 
Watts shared that he was happy to see that citizens were interested in their government. 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  At 9:10 p.m., there were no additional comments or questions from the citizens, 
Councilwoman Lowman made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Councilwoman Hildebran.  The vote was 
unanimous. 
 
The next meeting is a regularly scheduled meeting on Monday, March 7, 2022, 6:00 p.m., Valdese Town 
Hall. 
 
___________________________________                                   ___________________________________ 
        Town Clerk        Mayor 
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